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November 4, 2009

The Honorable Edolphus Towns

Chairman

Committee on Oversight and Government Reform
2157 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Towns:

DARRELL E. ISSA, CALIFORNIA,
RANKING MINORITY MEMBER

DAN BURTON, INDIANA

JOHN L. MICA, FLORIDA

MARK E. SOUDER, INDIANA

JOHN J. DUNCAN, JR., TENNESSEE
MICHAEL R. TURNER, OHIO

LYNN A. WESTMORELAND, GEORGIA
PATRICK T. McHENRY, NORTH CAROLINA
BRIAN P. BILBRAY, CALIFORNIA

JIM JORDAN, OHIO

JEFF FLAKE, ARIZONA

JEFF FORTENBERRY, NEBRASKA
JASON CHAFFETZ, UTAH

AARON SCHOCK, ILLINOIS

BLAINE LUETKEMEYER, MISSOURI

We write to reiterate concerns about the effects of proposed health care reform
legislation on federal employees, stated in the Ranking Member’s previous letter, dated July 17,
2009. In your July 20, 2009 response, you stated that you were “working with the Committees
of primary jurisdiction on other issues within H.R. 3200 that fall within the jurisdiction of the
Committee on Oversight and Government Reform,” and assured the Ranking Member that the
legislation had “limited impact” on Federal Employees Health Benefits Program (FEHBP). The
Republican Members of this Committee have not received an account of that work, or further
explanation of what the “limited impact” on FEHBP actually entails.

As you know, a new version of health care reform legislation, H.R. 3962, the “Affordable
Health Care for America Act,” is scheduled to be voted on by the House this week. H.R. 3962
also fails to resolve questions regarding changes to the FEHBP, and we remain concerned about
the effects the legislation may have on federal employees.

The Republican Members of this Committee have never had an opportunity to have their
questions regarding the Democratic health care reform proposals answered. We believe the
legislation in its current form may have a significant impact on FEHBP, including the possibility
that FEHBP may not be deemed a “Qualified Health Benefits Plan” for purposes of this bill,
which will have the effect of either forcing federal employees out of their current coverage and
into the “public option,” or subjecting them to a tax for failure to obtain “acceptable health

coverage.”

Members of this Committee still have an opportunity to examine the portions of the bill
within our jurisdiction. We urge you to reconsider your previous decision to waive jurisdiction,
and request that you hold a hearing and/or a mark-up of H.R. 3962 as soon as possible.

Sincerely,
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